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KEMPSFORD PARISH COUNCIL 
Clerk: Teresa Griffin, Winterwood, Whelford, Fairford, Glos. GL7 4EB 

Tel: 01285 713691     Email: clerk@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 

www.kempsfordparishcouncil.net 

Parish Councillors Email Tel. 

Mr Tony Williams (Chair) tonywilliams@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810628 

Mr Jerry Stokes (Vice-chair) jerrystokes@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 07834 369645 

Mrs Christine Nugent  christinenugent@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810306 

Ms Alison Ward alisonward@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810273 

Mrs Sue Griffin suegriffin@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 712979 

Mr Mark Strange markstrange@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810635 

Mr Philip Nickson philnickson@kempsfordparishcouncil.net 01285 810466 

Parish Council and other  Meeting dates  

Tuesday 21st February 2017 Parish Council Meeting 7.45pm, Kempsford Village Hall 

Tuesday 21st March 2017 Parish Council Meeting 7.45pm, Kempsford Village Hall 

/ƻǘǎǿƻƭŘ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ tƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ 
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YŜƳǇǎŦƻǊŘ ±ƛƭƭŀƎŜ Iŀƭƭ 

Kempsford Village Hall Committee Members 

Pete Wolfenden (Vice Chair) Tel: 01285 810477 Kate Collins Tel: 01285 810478 

Jacky Stagg (Treasurer) Tel: 01285 239287 Pete Robinson Tel: 01285 810356 

Joy Cross (Secretary) Tel: 01285 810439 Mark Strange (PC Rep) Tel: 01285 810635 

New members are always welcome! 

For Bookings, contact Kate Collins on 01285 810478 or email:  

villagehallbookings@kempsford.net 

Kempsford Village Hall Regular Bookings  

 Mondays Tuesdays Wednesdays Thursdays Fridays 

AM 10:00-11:00 
Pilates  

Rona Bennett 

  12:00-14:00 
Café  

(monthly ,  
2nd Thursday)  

 

PM 16:00-17:00 
Rainbows  

Karen Cornish 

15:30-17:00 
Dance Classes  

Ms Gillian 
Shearing 

15:30-17:30 
Private  

Dance Classes  
Ms Gillian 
Shearing 

12:00-14:00 
Post Office  

 

Eve 18:00-19:00 
Zumba  
Donna 

18:00-19:30 
Brownies  
Donna Kent 

18:00-19:30 
Football  

  

 19:00-20:30 
Karate  

www.greywolfkarate.org  

19:45-21:45 
Parish Council  

Meeting  
(monthly ,  
usually 3rd 
Tuesday) 

   

 

Contact details :  Rona Bennett-01865820754,  Donna-07891660089,  Gillian Shearing-01793875934, 

Brownies (Donna Kent)-www.girlguiding.org.uk,  Rainbows (Karen Cornish)-07837785666 

  





Whelford 

 Village Hall 
 

For bookings, contact Sue Griffin on 01285 712979 or  

emailð374croft@gmail.com  

 

Whelford Social Club 
A small, friendly club, welcomes new members and guests 

Whatôs on - 

Sat. 18th February - Live Music 

Plus regular Bingo on Wednesdays and Sundays 

Opening Hours: 

Wed, Fri & Sat: 8pmð12am, Sun 12pmð6pm & 8pmð11pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

KEMPSFORD VILLAGE HALL CAFÉ  
Thursday 9 th  February  12 ï 2pm  

 

 Beat the winter blues and come and try our  
Homemade Soups and Bread, Delicious Cakes, 

Fresh Coffee and Speciality Teas. 
 

If you haven't been before you've been missing a treat!  
 

 



 

Council will consult on 

Local Plan Focussed Changes  

Cotswold District Council is shortly launching a six-week period of consultation concentrating on 

Focussed Changes to the Local Plan Submission Draft, a document which was itself the subject of public 

consultation during summer 2016.  The Focussed Changes consultation will begin on Monday 16 

January and end at 5 pm on Monday 27 February 2017 . The proposed changes are set out in a 

report comprising about 80 pages, together with 18 supporting maps. 

When the consultation period begins, the public will be able to view the relevant documentation on the 

Councilõs website or view a paper copy at the Council offices in Cirencester and Moreton-in-Marsh, as 

well as at libraries across the District. 

Details about how to comment will be published on the Councilõs website when the consultation opens 

and the following public drop-in events have been scheduled to enable people to discuss any issues with 

the forward planning team: 

¶ Tuesday 24 January from 2pm to 6.30pm at the Committee Rooms, Council Offices, Trinity Road, 
Cirencester.  

¶ Tuesday 14 February  from 2pm to 6.30pm at Moreton Area Centre, High Street, Moreton-in-Marsh  

Cllr Nick Parsons, the Deputy Leader and Cabinet Member for Forward Planning, explains:  

 òMany people commented on the ôsoundnessõ of the submission draft Local Plan during July and August 

2016 and, in many cases, we will be able to make minor modifications to the Plan to accommodate the 

constructive comments that we received.  Such modifications would not have a material effect on the Plan 

and can be put to the examining Inspector without the need for formal consultation.  However a small 

number of representations raised issues that would have a more significant effect on the content of the 

Plan and these do necessitate publishing changes.  Such amendments are known as Focussed Changes.  

òAccording to our legal advisers, it would be best practice to go to the examination stage having provided 

the public with the opportunity to comment on whether the Local Plan Submission Draft - as amended by 

the Focussed Changes - has been prepared in accordance with the Duty to Co-operate, legal and 

procedural requirements, and whether it is ôsoundõ. If we were to skip consulting on these matters before 

submitting the Plan, the Inspector would be likely to suspend the examination ð possibly for a number of 

months - until proposed policy changes have been made available for consultation and any resulting 

matters resolved. 

òBearing this in mind, the quickest route to achieving the adoption of the Local Plan is to run this public 

consultation on the Focussed Changes before the Plan is submitted for examination.  The resulting 

changes would be appended to the Submission Draft and they would both be examined at the same 

time.ó 

To see the representations made in relation to the Local Plan draft submission consultation which ended 

on 8 August 2016, please see http://consult.cotswold.gov.uk/portal/fp/local_plan_2011-

2031/reg_19/reg_19 

 



ôFree after 3 pmõ parking offer across the District 

until 31 March  

Cotswold District Council will be allowing motorists to continue parking for free 

every day after 3 pm in the Forum and Brewery car parks in Cirencester until 

the end of Friday 31 March.   

Additionally, with effect from Wednesday 18 January,  the ôfree after 3 pmõ offer 

will also be extended to several other car parks* until the end of Friday 31 

March  as follows: 

Rissington Road                  Bourton-on-the-Water 

Old Market Way                Moreton-in-Marsh 

Maugersbury Rd                 Stow-on-the-Wold 

Church Street                    Tetbury 

West Street                       Tetbury 

*Please note that parking is already free at the Fosseway car park, Stow-on-the-Wold and the Old 

Railyard car park, Tetbury 

Commenting on the free offer, Cllr Chris Hancock, the CDC Cabinet Member for 

Enterprise and Partnerships, said: 

òWe introduced a similar free parking scheme for selected car parks across the District 

during the winter months of 2016 and many retail businesses welcomed the boost in 

footfall. 

òWe will ensure that signs are in place to stress that parking is free at the selected car 

parks AFTER 3 pm.  I should also add that anyone who pays inadvertently after 3 pm will 

be reimbursed provided they contact our parking team at parking@cotswold.gov.uk with 

their details.ó 

òOur aim, as always, is to provide a good deal for motorists using our car parks. We have 

frozen parking charges since 2010 and the introduction of a half hour tariff in all our car 

parks has also gone down well. This ôfree after threeõ parking incentive for several car 

parks during the early part of 2017 is yet another example of how we are trying to balance 

the need for parking income (to pay for services) with requests from traders to provide 

parking concessions on occasions.ó 
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Telephone: 01285 711698 
Email: lynnhayler@hotmail.co.uk 

Or Robert Mitchell (Lay Reader for Kempsford) on 01285 712821 
 

February 2017 

Dear Friends and neighbours 

Steve (my husband) and I are renowned for having been given a box of 

chocolates for Christmas one year and not finishing them til Easter!  It was a 

very large box!  I wonder whether you still have Christmas goodies filling your 

cupboards ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ȅŜǘ ƳŀƴŀƎŜŘ ǘƻ Ŝŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǿŀȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘΚ 

We are blessed to live in a country where we enjoy abundant food.   But I 

wonder if we think about where it comes from.  Some of it is grown by our own 

hard working farmers for whom we are grateful. Much however is shipped or 

flown in from overseas, grown in countries by people who are far removed from 

us.  

!ǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ ƛǎ ΨCŀƛǊǘǊŀŘŜ CƻǊǘƴƛƎƘǘΩΣ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ ǘƻ 

remember those who work hard to provide many of the products we take for 

granted, such as tea, coffee and cocoa (for our chocolate!).  But many of those 

ǿƘƻ ƎǊƻǿ ƻǳǊ ŦƻƻŘ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ǇŀƛŘ ŦŀƛǊƭȅΦ ¢ƘƻǳǎŀƴŘǎ ƻŦ ŦŀǊƳŜǊǎ ƭƛǾŜ ƛƴ 

poverty because they are not given a fair price for their produce.  

However, you and I can make a difference.  Why not look out for fairly traded 

products when you next go shopping and change a life forever.  Lookout for the 

fairtrade logo.    

 

wŜǾΩŘ [ȅƴƴ 
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Services for February 
 

Sunday 5 February  9 am Whelford Holy Communion led by  
Rev Lynn Hayler  

Sunday 5 February 10 am Kempsford Holy Communion led by  
Rev Lynn Hayler  

Sunday 12 February  10 am Kempsford 
 

Holy Communion led by 
Rev Lynn Hayler 

Sunday 19 February 10 am Kempsford 
 

Family Service led by  
Robert Mitchell 

Sunday 26 February  10 am 
Kempsford 

Holy Communion Service led by 
Rev John Partington 

Wednesday 1 March 
Ash Wednesday 

12 noon Fairford 
7.30 pm Lechlade 

Ash Wednesday 
Communion Services 

 

Every Wednesday morning at 9.30 am in Kempsford : there is a  short service of 
Morning Prayer and Readings. Everyone is welcome including pre school children. 
 

Do you know someone who is unwell or in need and would appreciate a pastoral 
visit? Please contact Rev Lynn Hayler. 

FOOTBALL AND YOUTH CLUB PROGRAMME  

UNTIL EASTER 

We meet in the Village Hall between 6pm and 7.30 and this term, because of other 

commitments by youth leaders we are not meeting every week. 

¶ 1 February, 15 February (half term), 15 March and 29 March there are no meetings. 

However we have arranged two special events this term: 

22 February Trip to Trampolining Centre in Swindon 

22 March Film Night with pop corn 

For more details contact Chris 07568 445012   or Rosemary on 07765 258839 





The League of Friends of Fairford Hospital 
(Reg. Charity No: 1006416) 

President, Earl St Aldwyn 

 

 

ACTIVE IN THE LOCAL COMMUNITY   
Serving Fairford, Lechlade and the surrounding villages. 

News and information from The League 

 

DIARY DATE 

 
House-to-House 2017 Dates 
 

The League of Friends House-to-House fund raising event will take place 

from 27
th
 March to the 10

th
 April 2017.   Our thanks to all our existing 

volunteer co-ordinators and collectors.   With the new housing in both 

Fairford and Lechlade we urgently need more volunteer collectors.   If you 

can spare sometime to deliver and collect the envelopes please get 

in touch with the League Administrator, Christine Barker, contact 

details below.   
 

_______________________________________________________________ 

 

If you need further information about The League of Friends please 

contact Christine Barker on: 07767 408409 or 

email:fairford.lof@hotmail.co.uk. 

Your continued support is very much appreciated  

Graham Hewitt  

Chairman 
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